
 
 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION  
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

In the Matter of the Second Prudence Review 
of Kansas City Power & Light Company 
Implementation of Energy Efficiency Programs 
in Furtherance of the Missouri Energy 
Efficiency Investment Act (MEEIA) 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

      
 
 Case No. EO-2017-0209 

 
KANSAS CITY POWER & LIGHT COMPANY’S RESPONSE TO MISSOURI PUBLIC 

SERVICE COMMISSION STAFF REPORT OF MEEIA PRUDENCE REVIEW 
 

Kansas City Power & Light Company (“KCP&L”) submits the following response to the 

June 30, 2017 Staff’s Report of MEEIA Prudence Review (“KCP&L Staff Report”) for 

consideration by the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) in the above-

captioned docket.  

1. KCP&L agrees with Staff’s recommendation that the “…Commission order an 

adjustment to flow back to ratepayers in the amount of $4,723 in KCP&L’s next Rider DSIM 

rate adjustment filing to correct errors made in the calculation of KCP&L’s performance 

incentive award amount for the Cycle 1.”1 

WHEREFORE, Kansas City Power & Light Company respectfully submits this response. 

     Respectfully submitted, 

 
/s/ Roger W. Steiner     
Robert J. Hack, MBN 36496 
Roger W. Steiner, MBN 39586 
Kansas City Power & Light Company 
1200 Main Street 
Kansas City, MO 64105 
Phone: (816) 556-2791 
rob.hack@kcpl.com     
roger.steiner@kcpl.com  

 
Attorneys for Kansas City Power & Light Company 

                                                 
1 See KCP&L Staff Report, p. 2, ¶ 6, File No. EO-2017-0209, June 30, 2017. 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I do hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document has been 

electronically mailed this 25th day of July, 2017 to all counsel of record in this proceeding. 

 

/s/ Roger W. Steiner     
Attorney for Kansas City Power & Light Company 

 
 
 


